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From: The Baroness Campbell of Surbiton DBE

House of Lords

London SW1A 0PW

E: campbelljs@parliament.uk 

The Rt. Hon. Damian Green MP

Secretary of State

Department for Work and Pensions

Caxton House 

Tothill Street

London SW1H 9NA

14 November 2016 

Dear Damian
It was good to spend time with yourself and Penny Mordaunt last month to discuss the new administration's ideas for progressing disabled people's equality of opportunity and full inclusion in British society.

Penny Mordaunt and I continued the conversation the following week which was mutually helpful, with some shared ideas to work on together over the coming months.

After such a positive start, I was naturally disappointed to read your comments in the press regarding the UN Committee on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities’ Report on the Government's recent disability policies and their regressive consequences. You are quoted as having said that the report is “patronising and offensive” and presented "an outdated view of disability in the UK".

Which disabled people you are referring to?  The country's leading disability charities and hundreds of disabled people who contributed to the UN Report, (including myself) do not share your opinion. Indeed, I have never been accused of patronising my fellow disabled people and my evidence is generally bang up-to-date!

You will be interested to know, I was asked to organise a session where MPs and Peers with a particular interest in disability, could give evidence to the UN Committee when they visited last year. I and others identified various indicators demonstrating that Disabled People's Disability Equality and Human Rights were at odds with Government Policy. In addition, the UN’s final Report chimes with the latest House of Lords Select Committee Report on how disabled people are faring under the Equality Act 2010. Over 150 witnesses gave evidence to this Committee. Fifty-five low-cost, doable, recommendations were made and again, the Government response was deeply disappointing.
In the light of the overwhelming evidence suggesting the UN Report is a reliable reflection of Disabled People's current experiences, I should be very interested to know what evidence prompted you to dismiss the report in this way. 

If the DWP genuinely wants to engage with disabled people and fully understand their concerns, which were raised in both the Lords Select Committee Report and the UN Report, it desperately needs to engage in a respectful and listening environment. Then, together we might perhaps bottom out the obvious differences of opinion and go forward.

May I invite you to meet with disabled people who gave evidence to both these committees, to listen, engage and reflect directly on the concerns raised in both reports? I believe this would help bridge the widening gulf between disabled people and those who are supposed to represent our best interests.
Kind regards
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The Baroness Campbell of Surbiton DBE 
